Little Hulton Big Local Partnership Board
Minutes of the Meeting held 5th July 2021 via Zoom
Present: Anthony Gritto, Entela Isufi, Kirsten Robinson, Sharon Maddocks, Rebecca West and Jasmin Bakhre
In Attendance: Alison Jones and Helen Johnson (minutes)
Apologies: Sue Owen, Bea Mburu, Shelagh Higginbottom and Steve Skinner

1. Everyone was welcomed to the meeting and apologies were given.

2. Declarations of conflict interest.
There were no declarations of conflict of interest.

3. Minutes and matters arising
The minutes from the previous meeting on 7th June were agreed as a correct record.

Matters arising:

Alison to check budget with Kirsten – Alison and Kirsten found the problem with the budget, when the budget was submitted to Big Local the columns hadn’t counted up properly.

Alison will ask Charlie to produce a booklet outlining the design and background to the project which can be sent with any funding applications – Charlie has produced the booklet and it has been sent to West Lancs Masonic Trust.

The coffee machine has now been purchased.

Alison to get something from the final bike track meeting on Wednesday and send on to Claire Coy – this has been done and the wording will be included in Harrop Fold’s newsletter.

Alison to pull questions together and circulate to board - Some questionnaires were conducted at the fun fair which was on Peel Park. There wasn’t as many done as would have preferred.

Steve to circulate date of Big Local Trust event - Jasmin has shown interest in the Big Local Connect event

4. Finance
Kirsten shared the 6 month budget, April – September.

The expenditure hadn’t been added up properly on the spreadsheet which was sent to Big Local. It should have been £15,750 which is £750 short in meetings and events. As there isn’t any flexibility, Kirsten asked Claire at Big Local whether the bike track underspend could be utilised. The underspend is £12,000 which so far has been used to purchase the coffee machine and the quantitative surveyor costs. Claire agreed that this was okay. It was suggested to extend the bike track plan until the end of September which would be the same timeline as the delivery plan. It is the same money but the differ is on how it will be processed.

The board approved the extension plan

ACTION: Kirsten to circulate budget to the board

5. Peel Park
The planning permission was approved on the 24th June. The permission has a time period of three years. There are conditions on the planning which is what was expected. More money is now needed. The charity have agreed to take on the small term licence and have sent it off to Salford City Council. Floodlights are needed on the bike track and fencing on the car park. The coffee machine has been plumbed in. Costings for the pavilion have been obtained.

£470,000 is needed for the pavilion. There is £100,000 from Big Local, £4,000-5,000 from the Buy a Brick campaign and £5,000 towards the Crowdfunder when it is launched. More capital funding is needed. There will be a Community Ownership Fund being launched by the government of funding up to £250,000 with match funding. This was meant to have launched in June but hasn’t been launched as of yet.

Reports from the bike track are that it is going well and has had very busy sessions. There are 3 different coaching sessions, 4.00pm-4.45pm, 5.00pm-5.45pm and 6.00pm-6.45pm. Booking for this is done through Mandy and the Youth Unity page. There has been some fire damage to picnic tables. Other aspects of the track have broken due to sheer numbers using it. The opening of the track has been put back due to restrictions.

Access Sport are funded until the end of the financial year to run the coaching sessions but there is a struggle for coaches. Salford Community Leisure have been approached to see if they can offer any coaching staff or access sessions in order to have an adult presence. Alison is meeting with Access Sport to see what their strategy and funding strategies are so that there isn’t a clash when bidding for funding. Youth Unity workers / BMX trainers will be hired on 10 hour contracts.

Jasmin reported that she knows children that are scared are going on the bike track due to racism with white children stamping authority over the area. Alison confirmed that there has been reports of racism with the children. If t is left as open access this sort of behaviour will continue so it was agreed that more adult supported sessions are needed. These sessions can be advertised via the Facebook page and parents will be welcomed to come along with their children. Suggestions were made to link in with the PCSOs and make it part of their daily routes, adding to the adult presence.

ACTION: Alison to try and talk to other parks to see how they have dealt with behaviour i.e. Parr Fold Park or via Steve at other Big Local locations.

The bike track is mainly used by white boys and work needs to be done to make it more inclusive. There is a girls only session but other sessions need to be added to include all. The fun fair has a mixed range of people, there was no trouble and the tuck shop was well used.

6. Charity update including Youth Unity
The charity is looking at the transition from Big Local to the charity, funding and the building now that planning permission has been granted. There has been discussion on what the charity will be known for and if it will carry on with the food work. There won’t be any grants but discussions have also been ongoing about how the charity can support local groups.

A massive push is needed for the next 6 months to get money in to get all of the work on the pavilion done at once. Some names have been put forward for volunteers and there is a need of trustees and board members.

A Saturday session on 4th September will be an opportunity to get the final bits of work on the Big Local plan done and finalise the transition.

Youth Unity are looking to employ 2 sessional workers for one the park and in the pavilion and to also train them up as coaches and youth workers. They will be 10 hour contracts. There will be 2 sessions a week – 1 for older children, 1 for younger children which will be run by Mandy and paid for by the Children in Need money in September. There will also be open sessions in the café as non-targeted youth work as well as running a session on the park simultaneously to control numbers.

The equipment from the sessions at the library is currently under Big Local, Alison asked the board whether this equipment can now be transferred over to the charity. The board agreed. 

ACTION: Alison to give equipment valuation to see if it needs to be insured.

The coffee machine needs mentioning on the insurance as an individual item. The charity has insurance for work of the charity plus things owned by Big Local – employers are covered by Salford CVS insurance.

Kirsten raised the benefits of the charity being their own LTO as there only needs to be one board etc and would save time and benefit board members. If the money for the building goes through CVS then 5% would go to CVS whereas if the charity was his own LTO then the money would stay with the charity. This will be discussed during the meeting on 4th September. It was agreed that someone who fresh eyes should be present to advise on the LTO. Rebecca suggested using Eric from ForHousing who may be able to advise on the LTO.

Rebecca reminded everyone about the £500 ForHousing Community Fund and suggested that the Liberty agreement should be included in the matched funding.

ACTION: Rebecca to arrange a site visit with Alison re: the Liberty agreement

Alison reported there are numbers of people looking for the ForHousing office at the hub since the office has shut and asked for a contact to signpost people to for serious issues.

ACTION: Rebecca to speak to ForHousing managers and will update Alison on referral phone number for ForHousing tenants with serious issues

An older women group meet at the park every Thursday. There is the potential to do joint food bids. It was suggested to meet up sometime in August to look at the work being done.

ACTION: Alison, Sue, Jasmin and Sharon to attend on 26th August at 12pm to discuss work around food and how to continue to support the community through food work, including using the café to full potential.

7. Consultation final plan
Some consultation has been done. More will be done on the park over the next few weeks and perhaps some sessions on the precinct in July/August. During these consultations people will be told what work has been done and will be asked what other work they’d like done and what they want from charities in the area. There will be a focus on the achievements during Covid in the community. Survey Monkey will be used at the beginning of September and some other online things.

The results from the consultation will be brought to the meeting on 4th September.

8. Big Local Connects
The Big Local Connects event will take place on 29th and 30th October (during half term). It is a 2 day conference, all expenses paid. There are up to 3 places available if anyone from the board wishes to attend.
ACTION: Alison to ask if Mary Wheldon wants to attend Big Local Connects

9. AOB
Alison was invited to talk at an all parliamentary meeting to talk about left behind communities. Alison did a presentation. Questions were flagged asking if residents like to feel that they are part of the left behind community. Alison asked the board if she was okay to attend the next meeting on 9th/10th September in Windsor during her working time. The board agreed.

It was decided that the August meeting should be bypassed due to the task group meeting and the other extra meetings. The board agreed to hold the next board meeting in September.

Alison asked the board’s permission to buy gifts for the young people with Sale Sharkes as a thank you for the end of the year. The board agreed.


Meeting ended: 6:53pm

Date and time of next meeting: Monday 6th September 2021 5.00pm - 7.00pm via Zoom
